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June 2023 

NEWSLETTER OF THE BMW MOTORCYLE OWNERS CLUB  

(GOLD COAST) INC  

MEMBER  OF THE BMW CLUBS INTERNATIONAL COUNCILL 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/ 

Hanging Rock and the Baltzer Lookout   https://sydneyuncovered.com/blue-mountains-lookouts/ 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/
https://sydneyuncovered.com/blue-mountains-lookouts/
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2 Jun  12noon Ladies Who Lunch  Worongary Thai Restaurant, The Worongary  

  Shopping Centre - Contact Jill Tapp 
 

4 Jun 8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

21 Jun 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 

 
 

 2 Jul 8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

16 Jul 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

6 Aug        8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

20 Aug 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

 

 

 

 

The club normally has two organised rides each month: on the first and 3rd  Sundays. The 

rides on the 3rd Sunday of the month may change according to the ride destination. 

Changes from the above will be notified to members via email.  

 
 

 All Newsletter Submissions 

are due to the Editor  before 

the 25th of each month 
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Last weekend’s cold snap was felt far and wide. I headed to Tenterfield for 

an overnighter in the Bowling club motel. (Originally headed for Mingoola 

for the Ruptured Budgee) As it turns out it was cold and breezy at 2pm so I 

decided it was not worthwhile enduring 2 degrees in the tent overnight. 

The electric blanket was used gleefully.  

The bowlo does a great hot rock steak which I 

also enjoyed with some garlic prawns.  

On the club ride I counted around ten smiling 

faces in the posted photos. Everyone seemed 

to be enjoying the day up Malaney way.  

The third Sunday in June is a club ride meeting 

at 8.am leaving at 8.30 from Hinze Dam after a 

quick coffee. We will travel 

to Uki via Numinbah, ( comfort stop) then Kyogle with 

a fuel stop for those who need it.  

Lions Rd is riddled with potholes, I rode it last Sunday, 

we have a choice between Mt Lindsay or lions Rd to 

make on the day. Lunch at Oaky Creek Farm around 

midday and home via Kerry and Beaudesert <300 ks 

for the day.  

See you all at Hinze Dam 

Steve Bryant #318 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://8.am
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BMWMOCGC 

President’s Lunch and AGM 
You are invited  

Join us for a great special event, Including a scrumptious 

lunch, and wine tasting held in an  

elegant setting 

This is your opportunity to choose your committee for the 

year to come  

Venue: O’Reilly’s Vineyard Canungra 

852 Lamington National Park Road, Canungra 

Date: Sunday 16th July 

Time: 11.30-14.30 

RSVP: Via Facebook or to  

bryantsteve55@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:bryantsteve55@gmail.com?subject=RSVP%20to%20President's%20Lunch%20&%20AGM
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BMW MOTORCYCLE OWNERS CLUB (GOLD COAST) INC 
 

Committee Meeting held at 4 Nightingale Court, Nerang on 30th May 2023 
 
 

Meeting opened 7pm 
 
Present:  Steve & Pat Bryant, Adrian & Cherie Headon, Stan and Tina Stephenson,  Gordon McLister, 
Lyn Dyne and John Eacott. 
Apologies:   John Vanzino & Ken Madsen 
 
The first topic was regarding the Committee for the 2023/2024 year. The members of the present Committee were 
nominated  for their positions:- 
 
President:           Steve Bryant   -        Moved  Adrian Headon          Seconded  Lyn Dyne 
Vice President:      Lyn Dyne -                Moved  Gordon McLister       Seconded  John Eacott 
Secretary:               John Vanzino -         Moved  Adrian Headon          Seconded  Cherie Headon 
       (with support from Stan Stevenson) 
Treasurer:          Gordon McLister -   Moved  Stan Stevenson           Seconded  John Eacott 
Editor:          Ken Madsen             Nominated himself            Seconded  Stan Stevenson 
BMWCA Delegate:    John Eacott Moved  Steve Bryant           Seconded  Stan Stevenson 
 
(Adrian advised that he would be happy to help the President) 
 
Events: 
 
We would like to see more people organise rides and ride leaders ( although Gordon is happy to lead if necessary).  
It was also suggested that we organise weekends away.  Adrian recommended a weekend to Tenterfield in July. 
 
AGM    President Steve suggested that (we ask John Simpson to chair the meeting on 16th July)  after he has wel-
comed everyone and thanked all the contributors to our club   - to be confirmed. 
 
Committee Meetings   As it was difficult to get people to a  Committee  Meeting, the programme Zoom could be a 
solution.    
 
Official Club Contacts:    E-mail, post & phone details to be sent to BMWCA. 
 
Raffle:  As there are a number of items it was decided to hold two raffles - one at the  AGM  and the other at the 
Xmas Party. 
The goods include $500 worth of vouches ($250 fr Club + $250 fr  Ballina Motorcycles), plus 
items donated by Lyn and Steve. 
 
BMWCA   John Eacott our Club Delegate  advised that under the  BMWCA Club & Community Programme (BCCP) 
the Club may receive a sum of $193 or $194.   
(Note: Each year clubs pay  a levy of $1 per member to BMWCA). 
BMWCA will require proof of our contributions. We will therefore need a receipt from Ballina Motorcycles.  Stan or 
Adrian will follow up. 
 
Ride Etiquette   John has suggested updating the ride etiquette published in the club's newsletter - he will attend. 
 
 
 
 
Meeting closed 8.40pm 
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Doing the D'Aguilar Range the winding 
way 

 

7 Intrepid riders and 2 pillions set off from BP Coomera at 7:30 last Sunday to meet me at 

my preferred coffee shop at 8:45. I setoff with son Cameron and friend Don from 

Brookfield at 7 for a leisurely ride out to Caboolture via Dayboro and  Petrie. Of course 

this gave me an opportunity to do a site inspection of a property we manage at Ca-

boolture….geez I was organised, except I never thought to check if the coffee shop 

was still in existence, it wasn’t, but John Vassallo pivoted and directed us to the nearby 

bakery. Issue #1. 

Don is very well experienced on a bike, 

but road riding is new to him. Having al-

ways ridden a KTM, it was going to be a 

big change for him to go any other way, 

so we had an 890 adventure bike with us. 

Don is still trying to work out how we got to 

where we did as there were areas he had 

never been in before. Truth be told, I was 

secretly very pleased when we popped 

out on a slightly larger road still heading 

North and I could see the Glass House 

Mountains. 

With clear instructions that we would use the corner man 

system and head over Mt Mee, via Bellmere Road, I then 

missed the required corner and not wanting to do a U 

turn, went on to Woodford instead. The ride up to 

Bellthorpe along Nonmus Road is always fun and the 

sharp hairpin corner (you know the one if you have ever 

done it) is still there. Stopping at the Bellthorpe Hall I 

thought I should point out that we did not actually go 

over Mt Mee, that had been noticed by the attendees 

Issue #2. 

Leaving the hall and heading back toward Postman’s 

Track, I was able to successfully lose John Eacott who 

turned right and headed toward the Gravel road that 

leads to Jimna.  I hadn’t put a corner marker at the hall 

road exit. Issue #3.  

It took a while to notice that John wasn’t there and by the 

time he had phone reception again we sorted out where 

we were relative to him. 
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They say things happen for a reason, little did I know we were meant to stop on this par-

ticular section of road so that a very large Kangaroo could take a good look over us, if 

we hadn’t been waiting for John, I doubt we would have noticed the fine specimen. 

Underway again, we then had the pleasure of doing Postman’s Track and running along 

the Mary Valley, that route never gets 

dull. 
 

Obi Obi Road was on the agenda, so 

through Kenilworth we headed, but not 

before roadworks split us up at the 

redlight regulated road works. I had 

promised no dirt unless Council was do-

ing repairs, so I dodged that complaint 

as it was clearly stated in the ride dis-

claimer. 

Lunch spot at Montville was recommended and I think the recommendation was well 

earnt. Its not often that I see members also having fancy deserts. 

Parking in Montville is a challenge and obviously the locals had not got my memo about 

leaving space for 10 bikes outside the café, so we had to walk. Issue #4 

The riding conditions and weather couldn’t have been better, although Don did look at 

bit envious when we spoke of using the heated hand grips, apparently the 890 doesn’t 

have them as standard, I have sent him the link to after-market heated grips. 

The plan was then through Maleny for fuel, down Bald Knob Road and Commissioners 

Flat on the way home.  

I am guessing there was a traffic accident in the direction we wanted to go, the road 

was closed and we needed to back track. This has meant we will need to organise an-

other ride to actually do Bald Knob Road and Commissioners Flat, maybe later this 

year???? 

Some were going to go home via Fernvale, whilst I was go-

ing to lead the rest over Mt Mee and onto the Western 

Freeway/Logan Motorway. Cameron and Don had 

swapped bikes so our last pull over gave them a chance 

to get back on their own steads, by this time everyone was 

going back my way as the day had passed quickly and 

we seemed to be getting later and later. 

Getting 10 bikes corralled and through the various traffic 

lights from Samford through the back of Mt Cootha and 

onto the Western Freeway was a challenge and thanks to 

John for blocking some of the other traffic lanes so we 

could get as many though at once as possible. 

I often feel a foreigner when following the club through the 

back of the Gold Coast, well this was my turn to reverse 

the tables, most had zero idea of where we were or where 

we going to come out, so they stuck close to me. 

All up, 394km for me, I think John Eacott was 486km and 

Greyden got home just before 7pm and nearly 600km. I for 

one slept very well that night. 
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Well that’s a wrap for May. I look forward to reading about Steve’s ride to 

some cold event. Being Brisbane based I only really connect with the group 

on our club meeting and rides, so miss out on what may be happening 

more locally for the members. If anyone has comments or ideas to share, 

please send them to me as I am running out of things to make up  or        

embellish. 

 

Getting the magazine out on time continues to be a challenge as Carla is 

under the pump here at the office. In addition to Carla, I also have Faye 

who is chief boss of me and anything that happens in the office. Of late 

Carla has been working to be ready to cover Faye if that was needed as 

Faye has just gone through the removal of sizable lump in her breast. As of 

last Thursday, we were very pleased to hear that the operation had gone 

well and that all margins were ok and clear. Now the next step with             

radiation.  

 

During this time, I found out how many of our clients wives and girl friends (or 

both) had gone through similar. 

 

Faye is recovering well and working from home, she even had our trust     

account balanced the morning after the Op, so maybe you can now       

understand how I can have the freedom to travel as I do. 

 

I expect the current working ar-

rangements and work arounds to 

go for another 2 months so please 

forgive any delays that may occur. 

 

As always stay safe and keep the 

shinny side up. 

Ken 
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Club Merchandise 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Polo Shirts (Blue with white trim) ……$ 35.00  

Club Caps (Black, White or Styled)...……...$ 34.00 

Lightweight Summer Polo Shirts……..…….$ 35.00 

Men's: Sky-Blue with white trim or White with 

Sky-Blue trim 

Ladies: White with a pale blue trim 

 

Contact John Vanzino 0414 988 619 

 

Ladies Who Lunch 

ALL  Ladies associated with the BMW Club are most    
welcome. 

 

Worongary Thai Restaurant 
(Worongary Shopping Centre) 

 

Friday 2nd June 

 

12 Noon 
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Universal Joint replacement for both Double & Single ended shafts,  

Professional  installation  & High quality, grease-able bearings used. 
 

S&B Light Engineering,  2 Welch Rd, Roleystone, Perth WA 6111 
Email  :  stephen_s@iinet.net.au       ABN  :  15  765  760  080          

[Offering a quick Turn-around service] 

BMW   Motorcycle Driveshaft repair 

$140.00   Single ended shaft 

$280.00   Double ended  

$  25.00   Return Postage Australia                                      

For more information please contact   

Stephen Shelton.    Mob  0472730333   
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BMW & OTHER MATTERS 
 
BMW Motorrad 
This year the company celebrates 100 years of BMW Motorcy-
cles. 
 

 
 

 
BMW R 18 Roctane - ' Dynamic Cruising'' 
Air/oil cooled twin-cylinder four-stroke boxer engine with two chain-
driven camshafts above the crank shaft. 
Bore x stroke:   107.1 mm x 100 mm 
Capacity :   1,802 cc 
Rated output:   67 kW (91 hp) @ 4,750 rpm 
Max speed:   180 km/h 
Fuel consumption per 100 km based on WMTC  -   5.6  l 
Wheels:   Aluminium cast wheels -   F. 3.50 x 21" - R. 5.50 x 18" 
Tyres:   F. 120/70 B21,   R. 180/55 B168 
Brakes:   F. Twin disc, dia. 300 mm, 4-piston fixed caliper 
               R. Single disc, dia. 300 mm, 4-piston fixed caliper 
ABS:    BMW Motorrad Integral ABS (fully integral) 
Gearbox:  Claw-shifted 6-gears with separate transmission housing 
Suspension travel:   F. 120 mm,  R. 90 mm 
Wheelbase:   1,720 mm 
Seat height at unladen weight:   720 mm 
Frame:   Double loop steel frame with bolted beams 

 
BMWMOCGC Newsletters - Members who wish to look up previ-
ous electronic Club Newsletters from February 2016 onwards can 
look up the State Library site at:     https://nla.gov.au/nla.obj-
3079126033 
(Under legislation publishers have an obligation to lodge their works 
with certain national, state & territories libraries) 
 

GS Off Road Training (Qld) Dates - 
16/17 May       Adventure Skills      Qld MotoPark 
23/24 June     Adventure Skills           Kenilworth 
25/26 June     Adventure Expert        Kenilworth 
Register:  www.gsoffroad.com.au/course-schedule 
 
Club Name Badges 
 Available to all financial members.   See the 'Vice' as they will be 
available for collection at each Club Breakfast Meeting held at 
the View Cafe Hinze Dam on the 1st Sunday of each month from 
8 am. 
 

Invitation 
Any BMWMOCGC members with historic, rare or bikes from 
the 70's up to the latest models in good visual condition,  
have been invited by BMWMCQ to attend a Concours on Sat-
urday 23rd September 2023 at Reddacliff Place in Brisbane. 

EVENTS/RALLIES: 
 
7-11th June  - Bike Fest OZ– POSTPONED 
'Celebration of Motorcycling by All Riders for All Bikes' 
Evening activities at Kingscliffe Beach Hotel and Chinderah 
Tavern.      E: bikefestoz.com.au 
 
9-12th June - Alpine Rally at Cotterill's Cottage on banks of 
Yarrangobilly River next to Snowy Mountain H'way.  E.  
alpinerally@gmail.com 
 
 1st - 7th July 
100 Years Celebration - BMW Motorrad Days, Berlin Ger-
many. Ship your bike - Expression of interest required - 
Steve Treloar (BMWTCNSW)  0439 739 876 
president@bmwtcnsw.org.au 
 
BMW Motorrad Days 
The 21st BMW Motorrad Days will see three days of ac-
tion on the grounds of Messe, Berlin from 7-9 July. 
Visitors can enjoy the Pure & Crafted Festival, tours of the 
BMW Motorrad plant in Spandau or there is the MCC 
Schenkenhorst off-road area where the international 
Qualifying for the 'BMW Motorrad GS Trophy 2024'  in 
Namibia on 6-8 July. 
Tickets available from March - www.pureand crafted.com 

 

 
 
6-13th August - BMW Safari GS Enduro 
Cairns to Darwin                              
 
2-13th September 
Postie Bike Challenge - Brisbane - Darwin 
Outback Adventure via Hells Gate 3,500 km 
www.postiebikechallenge.org    Ph. 0411 090 891 
 
15-17 September - Far Cairn Rally by BMWTCNSW at 
Tottenham Racecourse.  Contact Steve 0439739876 
 
6-8th October - Thunder Rally @ Sheba Dams via Nundle 
by Ducati Club of NSW 
 
7-9th October - Kosciuszko Rally at Geehi Hut Campsite, 
Alpine Way, Kosciuszko N.P. by 
 BMWMCC (ACT) 
 
22-27th October - BMW Safari TS 
Healesville Vic to Windsor NSW 

16th July  Sunday    - President's Lunch/AGM 
at O'Reilly's Canungra Valley Vineyards, Lamington 
National Park Road,  Canungra Valley 
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Click on the Business advertisements to be taken to their websites 

http://www.ballinamotorcycles.com.au/
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The views expressed herein are those of the writer or contributors and 

not necessarily reflect on official Club policy. Contributions should be ad-

dress to the secretary at the email shown on this page. All other corre-

spondence should be addressed to:                     

The Secretary   

14 Longview Court                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Nerang,  QLD 4211                                                                                                

Member of the International Council of BMW Clubs 

Contact Us 
 
President (C) 
Steve Bryant 
E: bryantsteve55@gmail.com 
P: 0411 201 646 
 
Vice President © 
Lyn Dyne 
E: kenlyn5@bigpond.com 
 
Secretary © 
John Vanzino 
Mob: 0414 988 619 
E: secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Treasurer © 
Gordon McLister 
E: treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Event Coordinator 
Adrian Headan 
E: acheadon12@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/ Ride  co-
Ordinator 
Ken Madsen 
Mob: 0417 100 850 
E: ken@madsenproperty.com.au 
 
Club Delegate 
John Eacott 
E: johneacott@me.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information about our club 
Click Here: 
BMW Motorcycle Owners Club 
( Gold Coast) INC 
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